Dear Charles & Velma,


First I want to thank you for the info you sent me.


Here is some information that I remember when I was with the 609, the years of 1946 and 1947.


Manila Cemetery No. 2


Commanding Officer, Captain Charles Ripley


Executive officer, Captain Fenwick Burch


At that time we ad 10,380 American and 




           593 Japanese



         Total  10973


No. 1 Cemetery


Unconfirmed,  800 to 1000 Burials.


Both cemeteries were closed and moved into a consolidated permanent cemetery, 6 miles east of Manila, 152 Acres, 17,206 graves.  This site was the former US Army Fort William McKinley


This cemetery, as all permanent cemeteries overseas, is a part of the American Battle Monuments Commission, (ABMC) system.  


A pamphlet about ABMC and the cemeteries under their jurisdiction is available, call 703-325-0944

Sincerely,

Lynn and Beatrice Hahn

